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Subject of the Disclosure 

Clarification of News Report 

Source philSTAR.com 

Subject of News 
Report “Big guns eye P123-B lakeshore project”  

Date of Publication Sep 1, 2014 

Clarification of News Report 

We refer to your letter dated September 1, 2014 requesting JG Summit Holdings, Inc. to clarify and/or 
confirm a news article entitled “Big guns eye P123-B lakeshore project” which was posted in 
philSTAR.com on September 1, 2014. The article reported in part that:  
 
“MANILA, Philippines - JG Summit Holdings Inc., Aboitiz Group, and three more companies have 
expressed interest in the Aquino administration’s largest public-private partnership (PPP) project. 
PPP Center executive director Cosette Canilao said the five companies that bought bid documents for the 
P123 billion Laguna Lakeshore expressway dike project were JG Summit, Aboitiz, Megawide 
Construction Corp., PT Star Line, and State Properties Corp. 
. . . .” 
 
Please be advised that it is usual for JG Summit Holdings, Inc., in the ordinary course of its business, to 
explore the possibility of entering into new projects. 
Other Relevant Information 

N/A 
Filed on behalf by: 
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